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Greetings, Tena koutou, Kia orana, Talofa Lava, ​Fakalofa Lahi Atu​, Ni hao, Malo e Lelei, 
Namaste, Ni hao, Xin chao, Hola 
 

Dear Parents/Caregivers      Term 1 - Week 7 
WALK TO SCHOOL DAY 2020 

Auckland Transport launched a ‘Walk to School Day’ on Wednesday 18​th ​March.  It 
was great to see Parents and children take on the challenge to become more active 
by walking to and from school today.  Leaf Tickets were handed out to the students 
that “Walked to school” on Wednesday by our travelwise team.  All tickets go in to a 

draw to win one of 6 prizes.  We congratulate the following children for winning 
these prizes. 

Name Room 
Lia-Larena Iese 9 
Roxanne Toia 9 

 Deziyah Manarangi-Thompson 11 
Dezire-Haze Nansen 12 

Zohail Hassan 16 
Je-Zela Gilbert 17 

 

COLOUR YOUR DAY 
Today we held a “Colour your day” mufti day with a gold coin 

donation to support “St John Ambulance” and also commemorate 
the 1 year anniversary of the March 15​th ​2019 tragedy.  Students 
came to school wearing colourful clothing.  We raised a total of $300 for St John. 
The funds raised will ensure St John has the training and equipment needed to 

respond in an emergency.  We would like to acknowledge and thank everyone for 
supporting a great cause. 

COVID-19 UPDATE 
With so much information and misinformation swirling around 
about COVID-19, I wanted to share with you what will happen if 
we were to have a case in our school community.  We have been 

planning for this and are in a position to respond quickly. 

● As soon as a case is confirmed in our immediate school community (eg. a 
student, staff member, or member of their household), the Medical Officer of 
Health and Ministry of Education will inform me about this, and we will work 
together to get quick and clear messaging out to you  

● If there was a case confirmed of someone in our school, we will likely be asked to 
close temporarily by the Medical Officer of Health. This will allow time for close 
contacts to be traced, appropriate testing to be undertaken, and a careful clean 
of the school to be undertaken. 

● If our school does need to close temporarily, we have a plan in place to support 
student’s learning. 



We know COVID-19 feels scary and of course people are concerned for the wellbeing 
of our children.  Please be assured that with no case confirmed in our school, your 

children are safe here.  Good hygiene is a priority at our school, and we are 
reinforcing this regularly with all students and staff.  We know that practicing good 

hygiene is still the best thing we can all do to prevent illness.  We are getting the 
most up to date advice and guidance so that we can confidently make informed 

decisions about the safety and wellbeing of our school community. 
 WHEN IS SICK, SICK?  

The messaging remains clear – that if you are feeling unwell please stay home, and 
the same goes for children and young people.  However at the tail end of a cold, 

there will be runny noses and probably some coughing.  This might be worrying for 
some people who are being vigilant about their own and others’ health.  A diagram 
has been developed by ​Dr Siouxsie Wiles​ to assist you when considering symptoms 

(sent to us by a teacher who found it useful). What it tells us is: 

● A dry cough and a high temperature are common to both flu and COVID-19 
● Sneezing is ​NOT​ a symptom of COVID-19, however if someone ​HAS​ COVID-19, 

then sneezing can spread droplets containing the virus 

 

RULES ON GATHERINGS DO NOT APPLY TO SCHOOLS  
You may have seen today that the Government has announced that indoor 

gatherings of more than 100 people are to be cancelled.  This does not apply to 
schools, early learning services, tertiary providers, workplaces, supermarkets or 

public transport.  We will continue to provide you with guidance around events and 
gatherings that could be relevant to schools. 

 

Yours sincerely  
 
R W Maddren 
Principal 
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JULIE SEGI, COMMUNITY LIAISON​ ​OFFICER​                       02102937189 
julies@leabank.school.nz​                                                   2676939 ​ext ​208 
  
MATA UTANGA, SOCIAL WORKER in SCHOOL​                     2676939 ​ext ​209 
matau@leabank.school.nz 

 

 

Free warm clothes available to families as 
winter is heading our way.  We also have 
free soap to give out to families.  Come 

into the community centre. 
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